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INT. NO. 354:                       
Council Members Koppell, Liu, Gennaro, Mendez and Yassky

TITLE:
A local law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to displaying the international wheelchair insignia on the exterior of accessible taxicabs.

ADMINISTRATIVE CODE:
Amends Section 19-514 of Chapter 5 of Title 19.
INTRODUCTION

On June 14, 2006, the Committee on Transportation, chaired by Council Member John Liu, will hold a hearing on Int. No. 354, would amend Section 19-514 of Chapter 5 of Title 19 of the Administrative Code with respect to displaying the international wheelchair insignia on the exterior of accessible taxicabs.  The Committee will examine Int. No. 354 as a means of assisting the disabled community in locating accessible taxicabs by requiring that these vehicles be prominently marked as accessible. 
BACKGROUND

New York City’s medallion taxicab industry uses 12,779 taxicabs to service New York’s 8.1 million residents, as well as the City’s workers and visitors. Taxicabs provide a crucial transportation service for New Yorkers and often serve as an important supplement to public transportation. Demand responsive transportation, such as taxicabs, is especially vital for wheelchair users in New York City.  The City’s public transportation system is largely inaccessible to the disabled, making demand responsive taxi services important with respect to the daily transportation needs of the City’s disabled residents.  In 2003, the New York City Council passed Int. No. 496 (Local Law 51 of 2003), requiring that at least nine percent of the new taxicab medallions to be sold by the City go to wheelchair accessible vehicles. Twenty-seven wheelchair accessible taxicabs are currently operating in New York City as a result of Int. No. 496. In June of 2006, the Taxi and Limousine Commission (TLC) expects to sell an additional 54 accessible medallions. 

However, the 81 accessible taxicabs that are expected to be in operation by the summer of 2006 represent a tiny proportion of the 12,779 medallion taxicabs in the City. The difficulty of hailing one of these vehicles is increased by the lack of markings on taxicabs indicating their accessibility. The TLC regulates what markings and emblems may appear on the exterior of a taxicab, and recently approved specifications for accessible taxicabs make no mention of exterior markings that identify these taxicabs as being accessible. Ensuring that the limited number of accessible taxicabs are identifiable is an important step towards increasing access to such vehicles. 

INT. NO. 354

 
Section 1 of Int. No. 354 would amend Section 19-514 of Chapter 5 of Title 19 of the Administrative Code of the City of New York by adding a new Subdivision (h). Subdivision (h) would require any accessible taxicab to display the international wheelchair insignia in two prominent locations on the vehicle’s exterior. “Accessible taxicab” would be defined as any vehicle equipped with a hydraulic lift or ramps, or any other physical device or alteration, that is designed to permit the transportation of physically disabled persons and that complies with the Americans With Disabilities Act of 1990, or any vehicle determined to be accessible to physically disabled persons pursuant to rules promulgated by the Commissioner of the TLC.

Section 2 of Int. No. 354 would provide that this local law would take effect thirty days after its enactment into law.
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